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M E M O R A N D U M  

 

Date: June 1, 2021 

To: Deadwood City Commission 

From: Kevin Kuchenbecker, Historic Preservation Officer 

Re: Lawrence County Not-For-Profit Grant Request 

 
 
The Lawrence County Courthouse will soon be undergoing a large roofing project and 

a masonry repair project.  The copper roof received hail damage and the copper will 
be replaced on the structure. The front entrance has serious masonry repairs needed 

to be done on the structure. The proposed cost for just the masonry work is close to 
$500,000.00 
 

The Lawrence County Courthouse was accepted into the Not-for-Profit program at the 
April 14, 2021 Historic Preservation Commission meeting.  Per the Deadwood Not-
For-Profit Grant Policy Guidelines, qualified organizations may be eligible for a grant 

of up to $10,000 per year not to exceed $50,000 in a five year period.   

The Historic Preservation Commission reviewed this request and recommend 

approving the grant request to Lawrence County in the amount of $50,000 for 
masonry repairs to the Lawrence County Courthouse. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: Move to approve the Not-For-Profit grant to Lawrence County in 
the amount of $50,000.00 for the masonry repairs to the Lawrence County Courthouse. 
  

 


